
FROM THE BOARD 

ñ As we continue to 

explore the             

capabilities of our 

Boardroom, we are 

taking advantage of 

new opportunities for 

collaboration ð with 

our staff, and as a 

Board.ò 

- Jim Hack,                 

Board Chair 

Utilizing Technology in the Boardroom 

A large part of the design of the new Boardroom incorporated               
conferencing    technology such as an automated camera, microphones, 
and video displays to help connect the Board to others who arenôt able to 
attend meetings in person.  

So far, this technology has been utilized to provide a better audio          
experience for Trustees joining via teleconference, and for presentations 
to the Board. In their February meeting, the Board enjoyed a video confer-
ence with Muenster School Principal, Dennis Gerwing, on the topic of how 
his school has incorporated the data gathered during their Review of 
School Effectiveness event.  

February 2019 Regular Meeting 

The regular monthly meeting of the Board for February took place in the 
Horizon School Division office boardroom on Wednesday, February 13. In 
attendance at this meeting were Linda Mattock (Vice-Chairperson),     
Trustees,  David Holinaty, Jennifer Lemky, Mark Fedak,    Christine      
Gradin, Wil Lengyel, Cheryl Vertefeuille, Jolene Koopman, Albert Pinacie, 
and Sheryl Kayseas, with Board Chair, Jim Hack, Lori-Anne Proznick, and 
Paul Crow-Buffalo joining via teleconference.  

Director of Education / CEO, Kevin Garinger, Superintendent of Finance           
Services / CFO, Marilyn Flaman, and Superintendent of Operational    
Services / COO, Justin Arendt, provided reports.  

Highlights of the Horizon Board of Education Monthly Meetings  February, 2019 

Discussion Items: 

¶ Governance        

Committee Report 

¶ Literacy Report 

¶ ROSE Report 

¶ Major Capital          

Application 

¶ And more... 

Muenster Principal Dennis Gerwing presenting to the Board regarding his 
schoolôs ROSE event 



 

Governance Committee Report 
 

Governance Committee Chair, Jennifer Lemky, shared a report relating to the committeeôs 

work reviewing Policy 2 of the Board Policy Handbook. Policy 2 relates to the Role of the 

Board. The Governance Committee includes Lori-Anne Proznick, Christine Gradin, Nathan 

Bitternose, and Table Officers, Jim Hack and Linda Mattock as ex-officio members. 
 

SSBA Board Chairsô Council 
 

Board Vice Chair, Linda Mattock, attended the Saskatchewan School Boardsô Association 

(SSBA) Board Chairs Council meeting on behalf of Board Chair, Jim Hack. Ms. Mattock 

shared information from this meeting, including that the SSBA is establishing a referencing 

committee of Trustees and school administrators regarding upcoming negotiations. 
 

Literacy Report 
 

Superintendent of Student Services, Darrell Paproski, and Supervisor of Literacy and Early 

Learning Services, Katherine Oviatt, joined the meeting to provide a report relating to       

Horizonôs literacy supports. Among  the information shared, celebrations include 12.4% 

growth in reading results for Grade 1-8 students since 2015, and 21% growth for students in 

Grades 5-8 in the same time period.  
 

Review of School Effectiveness (ROSE) Report from Muenster School 
 

Principal of Muenster School, Dennis Gerwing shared a presentation via video conference on 

how his school has utilized data and feedback gathered during their Review of School        

Effectiveness (ROSE) event. Each ROSE event looks at the things a school does well and 

celebrates their accomplishments to help move from good to great. 
 

First Nation Tuition Agreements 
 

Members of Horizon School Division's Board of Education and Senior Leadership Team met 

with representatives from Day Star First Nation to review and revise the tuition               

agreement in place there. Meetings were extremely positive and a finalized agreement is 

nearing completion. 
 

2019-2020 School Year Calendar 
 

The Board approved the 2019-2020 school year calendar as presented during the February 

meeting. This calendar comes together through consultation with staff and the Horizon 

Teachersô Association. While final adjustments are being made to the calendar in relation to 

the start-up days in August, the complete calendar will be shared soon. 

 

2020-2021 Major Capital Application 
 

The Board approved an application for capital funding from the Ministry of Education to    

support renovations and an addition at Muenster School. This application means that the  

project will be considered in a list of projects for approval in future provincial budgets. 

https://www.horizonsd.ca/Board/Policy/Documents/01%20%20Board%20Policy%20Amended%20January%2016,%202019%20PDF.pdf


Contact Us 

Horizon School Division #205 

10366 - 8th Avenue 

PO Box 40                                 

Humboldt, SK                              

S0K 2A0 

Phone: (306) 682-2558 

Toll free: (866) 966-2558 

Visit us online at 

www.horizonsd.ca 
Next Board Meeting Scheduled for March 13, 2019 

Submissions & Feedback 

To submit photos or stories regarding the Board of Education or an individual 

Trustee in your school community, please contact the Horizon School Division 

Communication Services Officer at lance.hiltz@horizonsd.ca.  

We want this newsletter to be as informative and beneficial as possible, so 

feedback on how we can improve is always welcome. 

Thanks for reading! 

Trustees in our Communities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subdivision 4 Trustee, Mark Fedak, presenting Englefeld School student,                             

Tia Zimmerman, with a gift from the Board as she prepared to compete in                             

the Special Olympics  (photo courtesy of the Humboldt Journal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subdivision 3 Trustee, Jennifer Lemky, presenting gifts to Viscount School                            

student, Treyton Leffler, as part of a school fundraiser to support him and his                        

family following a serious car accident in January.  

https://www.horizonsd.ca

